September 2022

"It is of the Lord's mercies that we are not consumed, because his compassions fail not. They are new every morning: great is thy
faithfulness. The Lord is my portion, saith my soul; therefore will I hope in him." -Lamentations 3:22-24

Our motto as a Little Fish team over the past few months has been “one day at a time.” When we look to the future, we see many
unknowns and ask many questions; however, when we look at the moment, we see God has given us an opportunity to be a light
with each breath we take. We have been so blessed, and our hearts rejoice in seeing how God has continued to work from day to
day. God's mercies never fail. Great is His faithfulness.

Little Fish Ministries:
July began with much excitement as we welcomed the Matthew and Courtney Womack family to South Africa! They have been
doing a tremendous job adjusting as a family to a new culture while fulfilling different needs on property.

In August, our directors, Brent and Selina Bergey (along with Titus), flew back from their time as a family in the States to reconnect
with our Little Fish team and Abundant Life Baptist Church family. It was an encouragement to have them back with us, though
their time was limited! At the close of their trip, | had the opportunity to travel back with the Bergeys to America for a couple
weeks of respite. My heart was encouraged from the rest and precious time spent with friends and family.

| returned this month to South Africa excited to snuggle my littles and minister to this country and people God has given me such
a burden for.

Thanny’s Cancer Update:

Thank you for your faithful prayers for Thanny over these past months. Though his cancer is in remission, there is still a lot of re-
covery that needs to take place. He has some important follow-up appointments with the cardiologists and oncologists that will
indicate when he should be able to travel to South Africa again. Please pray for grace and strength.

Abundant Life Baptist Church:
We are thankful for the Lord’s continued growth in our ministry. We’ve had the privilege of seeing new
believers and visitors added to our church family and now are facing the good problem of needing a new

building to fit everyone!

Prayer Requests & Praises:

e Please pray for our church family as we look for a new building that would allow for us to expand
Abundant Life Baptist Church!

e Continue to pray for much wisdom for Thanny and the Bergey family.

e Pray for Britney Schear, our school teacher, as she finishes up her deputation and hopes to move to
join us in South Africa very soon!

Yours for South Africa,
Lorna
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